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  Friends of Carefree, there will be a Celebration of Life gathering for 

Councilman Jim Van Allen on Tuesday morning at 9AM.  I wish to offer special thanks to 

Patty Villeneuve, Executive Director of the Carefree Cave Creek Chamber of Commerce, and 

Marcia Van Allen for their efforts to arrange the service during a difficult time for the Van 

Allen family.  Jim would have turned 80 on Tuesday.  Also a thanks to the Town for making 

the Pavilion available.   

 

 
  

Respectfully submitted by John Traynor 

 

Don’t forget to visit CarefreesFutureMatters.com and forward this to your friends 

and neighbors so that they may subscribe for themselves. 
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